THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

AND THE

MEETING OF PARISHIONERS FOR THE ELECTION OF 

CHURCHWARDENS HELD

AT CHAILEY St PETER’S ON SUNDAY 

APRIL 28th 2019 AT 11.30 A.M.

The Chairman welcomed the 26 parishioners to the meeting.

1. The Meeting opened with Prayer.
2. Election of Churchwardens. The Secretary explained that as one of the nominees had previously served for 6 years as a Churchwarden with only one year since stepping down the Churchwarden Measure that the APCM adopted in 2012 would need to be rescinded before she could be elected. A proposal that the Churchwarden Measure be rescinded was AGREED unanimously. Mrs Christine Peckett and Mrs Teresa Wenban were nominated and ELECTED. 
3. Apologies were received from: Mrs Kirstine Bowen, Mrs Elizabeth Cullen, Mrs Paula Fairnthorpe, Mrs Gloria Horsfall, Mrs Joy Partridge and Mr James Tillard.
4. The Minutes of the 2018 APCM were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.

5. The 2018/19 Electoral Roll was received, Mrs Christine Peskett the Electoral Roll Officer explained that the Roll is completely new and only contained those who had submitted a form. The new roll is consequently 96, it was 127 in 2018.
6. Annual Report The report which had been circulated outlines the work of the parish over the previous year including the interregnum and the Consistory Court case. The report was ADOPTED by the meeting.
7. Financial Report The Treasurer, Mr Anthony Meadows, explained that there was now a requirement that every figure in the 2018 accounts must have a corresponding figure from the previous year. He reported that the deficit on the unrestricted funds in 2018 was £19,283 (a deficit of £3,671 in 2017) with income down by £13,237and expenditure up by £2,375. After taking into account the carryover from 2017, the deficit of £12,913 was funded from the restricted funds. The total from all three funds, including restricted and endowment, increased from £56,683 in 2017 to £77,796 in 2018 mainly due to funds that have been raised for re-ordering. The Treasurer said that the PCC may consider reducing the parish contribution if the deficit persisted. In answer to a question he said that between 15 to 20% of parishes in the Diocese pay the full contribution and only two parishes in the Uckfield Deanery pay the full contribution.
8. External Examiner. Mr Christopher Pexton was thanked for examining the Financial Statements of the PCC for the year 2018 and, it being indicated that he would be willing to continue this service, the Meeting APPROVED his appointment as examiner for the current year.
9. Report on the fabric, goods and ornaments of the parish The Churchwarden reported that she had only been able to carry out her duties with the support of: the standing committee, the PCC, Sunday Supervisors and many others including those who help keep the Church open daily. She thanked Mr Anthony Meadows for all he does including Church maintenance and Mrs Teresa Wenban for her administration. She reported that there was no news on the interregnum but through Teresa’s efforts all services have been covered by visiting clergy. She outlined the stages in the opposition to the re-ordering that had led to the Consistory Court case in November that had been an added burden of work for Mr Anthony Meadows and the PCC. The outcome of the court case was that the phase 2 of re-ordering can go ahead and there are enough funds to make a start to improve the heating. During the year the Church acquired a defibrillator for which training was given. The Church hosted the young musicians’ competition, the World Day of Prayer, Coro Nuovo concerts and the Lent Lunches that raised £740 for charity. The Churchwarden’s report was RECEIVED.
10. Matters discussed at the PCC. The Secretary reported that it had been a very unusual year for the PCC. There had been 11 meetings with an average of 84% attendance. Four of the meetings were emergency or extra meetings relating to the Consistory Court Case and Mr Anthony Meadows taking over as Chairman. Apart from the business of running the parish the PCC had spent much of its time in discussion on the court case, Church building work and fund raising. During the year two members had moved away and the PCC had co-opted two new members. The report was RECEIVED.
11. Report of the Uckfield Deanery Synod. The Chairman reported that there had been four meetings: in Chailey on chaplaincy; in Danehill on music, reaching children with the Christian message and data protection; Nutley with the Archdeacon on the length of interregnums and finally as part of Bishop Martin’s visitation. The report was RECEIVED.
12. Matters of Parochial and Church interest. Reports were received from: the lunch club which continues to provide 30 to 40 lunches monthly; Mrs Maryjane Corver as safeguarding officer reported that there had been no safeguarding issues in 2018; the bell ringers although short of ringers have two new recruits and rang for Notre-Dame Cathedral; Mr Andy Rees thanked Mrs Kirstine Bowen for leading the choir  and Mr and Mrs Meadows for hosting rehearsals; the flower arranging group has produced  wonderful arrangements for Christmas, Easter (70 lilies donated in 2018 which was a record) and Harvest; the Prayer group has continued to meet regularly; the book swap and coffee morning was set up in September as outreach following the demise of the mobile library ;the toddler group has continued to grow to 8 to 10 and the Bible Book Club meets monthly.
13. Election of Parochial Church Councillors Mr Barry and Mrs Retha Nicolle have moved away and left the PCC. Mrs Kirstine Bowen, Mrs Gloria Horsfall, Mrs Joy Partridge and Mr John Smith were ELECTED for a period of three years.
14. Sidespeople Mrs Dawn and Mr Roger Smith have stepped down and Mr and Mrs Corver were added to the rota and those on the current rota were APPOINTED ‘en bloc’.
15. Any other business. There was no other business.
16. Chairman’s Remarks. 
Mr Anthony Meadows thanked Mr Chris James, Mrs Christine Peskett and Mrs Teresa Wenban for their support.
17. Prayer. The meeting ended with grace and a blessing at 12.37 p.m.

